
   

 

   

 

 

 

 

CITY OF SAN DIEGO - 1222 FIRST AVE., M.S. 501, SAN DIEGO, CA 92101 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
______________________________________________________________________ 

 
Date: June 20, 2026 

 

Subject: Details on Ongoing DSD Move to New Mission Valley Headquarters 

______________________________________________________________________  

 

The City’s Development Services Department (DSD) has been in the process of a months-long 

phased move to a new, centrally located headquarters in Mission Valley. This has involved 

consolidating three office locations, including the City Operations Building (COB), down to two. 

Throughout, a goal has been to complete this phased move with no disruption to available 

services, including but not limited to permit processing, records review, cashiers, inspections and 

customer service.  

 

Almost 300 employees have moved to the Mission Valley building, with final preparations for 

remaining staff currently in progress. Additionally, more than 200 employees are relocating to 550 

W C St. in Downtown.  

 

The new Mission Valley location will open later this summer, offering in-person services primarily 

by appointment. DSD is expanding most services currently available virtually for in-person 

appointments. To schedule appointments for services, visit sandiego.gov/DSDmeeting. 

The new facility will include a hearing room, set to host its first Planning Commission meeting on 

July 31, along with upgrades like new IT infrastructure and free parking for an enhanced customer 

and employee experience.  In the meantime, DSD will continue providing full services at its 

existing Downtown location at 1222 First Avenue. 

 

Additional details, including specific dates and appointment options, will be provided ahead of the 

full opening later this summer.  

 

http://www.sandiego.gov/DSDmeeting
https://www.sandiego.gov/planning-commission

